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Spring 2002

Dear Baseball Player, Parent, or Fan:

My name in Rick Thomas; I am President of Diamond Baseball of Boulder, Inc. (DBOB), a growing baseball organization in Boulder, Colorado.  We have been in existence since the mid 90s and our goal is to support the growth of youth and high school baseball in our community.  We currently have 15 board members working very hard to make Baseball a whole new ballgame in Boulder!

We field youth teams for those 13 and under and 14 and under.  We have 2 teams in the 13-year-old age group, and one in the 14-year-old age group in the 2002 season.  (If you are 13 or 14 years old and want to play with us, call me!)

We field teams playing American Legion Baseball.  Legion ball is basically summer ball for high school age kids.  We will field 3, possibly 4 teams this 2002 season, at least one each in Legion A, Legion B, and Legion C.  DBOB Legion teams have seen been very successful recently, winning the Legion C Colorado State Tourney in 1998, with the Legion B team posting a 23-8 record in 2001, missing the state tournament by 1 win!

DBOB is very supportive of Boulder High School baseball.  The BHS head baseball coach, Jack Taylor, is our organization’s Executive Director.  

DBOB has several major goals.  DBOB supports youth baseball in Boulder.  We believe baseball is and should continue to be an important part of our Boulder community.  While we support participation in all sports, we love baseball’s competitive nature, strategy, and history as part of the American social fabric.  We are working with North Boulder Little League to try and ward off declining youth participation in America’s Pastime.

We are striving to improve Boulder’s baseball facilities.  BHS is the only high school in the state that does not own its own baseball field.  BHS rents Scott Carpenter Park from the City of Boulder for High School games and we rent it for summer Legion Games.  During the summer season we have to share Scott Carpenter Park with Fairview High School (our respected and successful intercity rival has its own field on School District Property).  In many ways our community falls far below the facility standards set by much smaller communities surrounding us.  It is very disappointing to see communities with ¼ the population having building more, and more modern baseball fields than Boulder.  

DBOB is working on improving the competitiveness of Boulder High School Baseball.  We believe that this will only be accomplished by increasing youth baseball participation, building more and better facilities, and by increasing the technical skill of those players in Boulder’s youth baseball programs.

The Board has made some good progress since last fall.  We have built a bigger, stronger, and more active board.  We have recognized that our efforts, while not necessarily benefiting our children currently playing in the organization, will definitely build the foundation for a stronger, more successful program in the future.  We have formalized policy and objectives, we have formalized aggressive budgets, we are taking a more aggressive approach to fund raising and sponsorships, and we are working hard at communicating better with our players, parents, and fans.  We have set in place a policy of formally supporting North Boulder Little League and we are working with them on a number of events that support both organizations’ goals.  We are actively participating and supporting Youth Baseball of Boulder, Inc., a non-profit organization comprised of many ball playing organizations North and South Boulder, to work with the City of Boulder and the Boulder Valley School District to support the construction of new, lighted baseball fields at Valmont City Park.  We have accomplished much but we have a long way to go.


We need your help.  If you love baseball please contact me at richardmthomas@yahoo.com or by phone at (303) 809-6562 to talk to me about helping us.  We need new ideas, hard workers and people who are willing to donate their time

Thanks

Rick Thomas

President

Diamond Baseball of Boulder, Inc.
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